

DRAFT Minutes







      
   
Page 31
Northam Town Council – Minutes of the Climate Emergency Committee Meeting held 10th June 2021 at 6pm
Present: 
Cllrs Hames (Chairman), Hodson, Laws and Newman McKie.
In attendance: 
Cllr H McCarthy – non-committee member



Mr G Langton – Deputy Town Clerk.



Phoebe Gibb – co-opted member.
2106/145
Apologies


Apologies were received from Cllr Chalmers, Cllr Shelley, A Hills and T Wiersma.
2106/146  
Chairman’s announcements

There were no announcements.
2106/147  
Declarations of interest:

Members noted reminded that all interests should be declared prior to the item being discussed.
2106/148  
To agree the agenda as published
It was resolved to agree the agenda as published. 

Proposed: Cllr Laws, Seconded: Cllr Hodson (all in favour)
2106/149  
To confirm and sign the minutes of the meeting held on 13th May 2021

It was resolved to confirm the minutes of the Climate Emergency meeting held 13th May 2021 as a correct record. They would be signed by the Chairman at a later date.

Proposed: Cllr Newman-McKie, Seconded: Cllr Hodson (all in favour).
    2106/150  
To consider Action Points


The Committee noted the action points as presented.
Action point: Deputy Town Clerk and Cllr Hames to meet at Lords Meadow and Anchor Park to agree locations for the cycle racks.
2106/151  
Public Participation
No members of the public were present.
2106/152  
To consider the location offered by Devon County Council for the project ‘Life on the Verge’.


The Committee considered the proposed location at Silford Cross. It was not considered suitable, being remote with limited public access. The Committee noted that a location by location response to Cllr Hames’ email in January 2021 had not been received from Mr Roskilly, the local Devon County Council Highways Officer.
Cllr Hames reported that he had asked the County Ecologist to make contact with the Highways Officer.
It was resolved to write to the local Highways Officer, thanking him for the proposed location at Silford Cross, but noting it was unsuitable for the reasons given and requesting a detailed response to Cllr Hames request.  
Proposed: Cllr Hames, Seconded Cllr Newman-McKie (all in favour)
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2106/153
To consider installing recycling bins in Northam Town Council owned parks and open spaces. 

The Committee considered the report and it was resolved to purchase 6 ‘bobble-eye’ bins at £149.95 each, 3 for ‘plastic bottles’ and 3 for ‘cans’, 1 of each to be sited at Anchor Park, Lords Meadow and Churchfields Skate Park.

Proposed: Cllr  Hames, Seconded: Cllr Hodson (all in favour)
Action point: Deputy Town Clerk to order the recycling bins and site as resolved.
Action point: Town Clerk to include the matter of green/garden waste collection for Westward Ho! Park on a future Westward Ho! Park Committee agenda.
2106/154       
To consider establishing a community recycling initiative at the Town Hall. 

The Committee considered the report and considered it a positive move to encourage local people to recycle rather than dispose of used inkjet cartridges. 

It was resolved to request 2 printer cartridge recycling canisters, I each for Northam Hall and the Town Hall foyer.
Proposed: Cllr  Hames, Seconded: Cllr Hodson (all in favour)
Action point: Admin Assistant to order the recycling canisters and sitee as resolved.
Action point: Deputy Town Clerk to publicise the facilities in an appropriate newsletter, on social media and the Council’s website.
2106/155
To consider redrafting a Northam Town Council Environment Policy and Sustainable procurement policy.

The matter was deferred to the next meeting of this Committee.
Action point: Deputy Town Clerk to review, revise and circulate the Council’s Environmental Policy, to include the matter of sustainable procurement.

2106/156
To receive an update on the Northam Climate App.


The matter was deferred to the next meeting of this Committee.

2106/157
To consider an approach to identify cycle routes in and across the Town Area.
The Committee noted the reported action regarding the putative route to Bideford via Limers Lane and Chircombe Lane.

The Committee considered ways forward regarding the Kenwith Valley route. Cllr Laws reported that he and Cllr Hodson were pursuing the matter and would report back to a future meeting of the Committee.
Action point: Cllr Laws to report progress regarding a route through Kenwith Valley to a future meeting of this Committee.

Action point: Deputy Town Clerk to research the process for establishing a former railway line as a pedestrian and cycle route.
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2106/158
To consider a strategy for the installation of EV charge points at various sites across the Town area, in response to communication from a resident (item recommended by the Appledore Parking Working Group).
The Committee noted that Torridge District Council were responsible for the car park identified by the resident and that it had worked with a third-party to install chargers at Churchfields carpark. Similarly, the base infrastructure had been installed at Westward Ho!, though no charge point had yet been installed.

The Committee noted a scheme enabling the sharing of home car chargers which was reported by the Guardian Newspaper on the 22nd May 2021.
The Committee noted that the emerging Neighbourhood Plan included in it a policy requiring all new developments to install home car charging infrastructure.

It was resolved to write to the resident to inform them that Torridge District Council had installed a car charger at Churchfields carpark in Appledore and that the Town Council was seeking to require all new developments to include suitable infrastructure through its Neighbourhood Plan.

Proposed: Cllr Hodson, Seconded: Cllr Hames (all in favour)

It was resolved to survey the owners of Bone Hill carpark permits as to their intentions with regard to the ownership of electric vehicles in the future to inform future decisions regarding the siting of EV chargers at that location.

Proposed: Cllr Hodson, Seconded Cllr Hames (all in favour).
Action point: Deputy Town Clerk to write to resident regarding EV chargers in car parks.


Action point: Staff to undertake a survey of Bone Hill carpark pass holders.
2016/159
To receive an update on a footpaths guide for the Town Area.
The Committee noted the progress made on action points as reported earlier. The Committee noted that the North Devon Maritime Museum had published walk guides, which could be included.


Action point: Deputy Town Clerk to make contact with the museum.
There being no further business the meeting finished at 7.30pm
Signed.......................................................   Dated...........................................................

